
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 
pse.com 

June 23, 2023 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

Re:    Advice No. 2023-25 
Puget Sound Energy’s Electric Tariff Revision  

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) hereby submits proposed revisions to its electric Schedule 80 
General Rules and Provisions.  This filing, pursuant to RCW 80.28.060 and Chapter 480-80 
WAC, proposes revisions to the following electric tariff sheets: 

WN U-60, (Electric Tariff): 
  6th Revision of Sheet No. 80-O    - Schedule 80:  General Rules and Provisions (Continued) 
12th Revision of Sheet No. 80-R    - Schedule 80:  General Rules and Provisions (Continued) 

The purpose of this filing is to make updates consistent with amended RCW 80.28.010(8)(9) 
Duties as to Rates, Service, and Facilities-Limitations on Termination of Utility Service for 
Residential Heating, which will become effective on July 23, 2023.  The revisions specify the 
types of heat-related alerts under which PSE must cease disconnections.  PSE will continue its 
current process of monitoring daily weather forecasts to determine which areas will experience 
extreme weather and therefore be exempt from disconnection.  The proposed revisions also 
clarify that PSE shall promptly make a reasonable attempt to restore service when a customer 
makes a request during such a heat-related alert.  Sample revised Urgent and Final Notices of 
disconnection are included in this filing with proposed language informing customers of their 
ability to request reconnection during heat-related alerts.    

The tariff sheets described herein reflect an issue date of June 23, 2023 and an effective date of 
July 28, 2023.  Posting of proposed tariff changes, as required by WAC 480-100-193, is being 
made on the PSE web site coincident with the date of this transmittal letter.  
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Please contact Julie Waltari at (425) 456-2945 for additional information about this filing.  If you 
have any other questions please contact me at (425) 462-3946.  
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Birud D. Jhaveri 
Birud D. Jhaveri, Director Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
P. O. Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
425-462-3946 
Birud.Jhaveri@pse.com 
 

cc:  Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
       Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachments:  
Electric Tariff Sheets (listed above) 
Sample Revised Urgent Notice 
Sample Revised Final Notice 
 


